Barbara Fohl

1116 Thayer Ave.

Ashtabula, OH 44004

Phone: (440) 964-7824

Email:  barbfohl@pobox.com

July 2012

Dear Chapter or Division President:

 The 2012 convention of the National Federation of the Blind of Ohio will be held at the Wyndham Garden South in Miamisburg from Friday, November 2, through noon Sunday, November 4.  The next Buckeye Bulletin and future Updates will provide additional information.  The deadline for submitting award nominations and chapter and division reports for consideration by the awards committee is Friday, September 21, 2012.  Please send all reports and nominations to Eric Duffy, 48 W.  Longview Ave., Columbus, OH 43202, or to his email, eduffy@pobox.com. No matter how you choose to send it, all material must be typed to be considered by the awards committee. Additionally we will not accept anything other than the 2012 forms. 

Some or all of the following awards will be given at our convention:

1.  The Chapter Gavel Award will go to the outstanding chapter of the National Federation of the Blind of Ohio in 2012, and the Division Gavel Award will go to the most effective division.  See the enclosed memo and questionnaire for detailed information about the award for your group.  I have also enclosed the winning Gavel Award report from 2011 in the hope that you may find it helpful.  The division and chapter Gavel Award recipients will receive $50 along with a gavel and a plaque.  If the Awards Committee decides that a chapter or division has conducted an outstanding activity, that chapter or division will receive a $25 prize plus an opportunity to make a presentation describing the activity during the convention.  In order for members of any chapter or division to vote at the convention this year, all reports must be submitted by September 21, even if you choose not to compete for the Gavel Award.  If you are not competing, please send your reports to Dr.  J.W.  Smith, P.O.  Box 458, Athens, OH 45701-0458, or to his email at jwsmithnfb@frontier.com.
2.  The Chapter on the Move Award is presented from time to time to a chapter that demonstrates significant growth in philosophy and fundamental Federation activities.

3.  The Alfonso Smith Award is presented to the outstanding blind Federationist for service to the blind of Ohio.  A letter describing the accomplishments of your nominee for this award must be sent to the awards committee by September 21 for its consideration.

4.  The Ruth Garwood Award is presented to an outstanding sighted person for service to blind people across the state.  This person need not be a Federationist.  A letter describing your candidate's work with the blind must be sent to the awards committee by September 21 for consideration.

5.  The Knall-Garwood Award is presented to a Federationist for long and loyal service to the National Federation of the Blind of Ohio.  A letter describing your candidate's work with the organization must be sent by September 21 to the awards committee in order to be considered.

The awards committee makes the following requests to those preparing materials.  Please type nomination letters and reports.  When it is appropriate in answering the questions for either Gavel Award, please outline in the form of sentences.  Only one question requires that the answers be in paragraph form.  In completing your entry for the Gavel Award, please answer to the best of your ability so that your chapter or division will receive the maximum number of points available for each question.  I recommend that you appoint a small committee to complete the form; a group effort often has an advantage.

Please call me if you have any questions or comments about the awards program.  Again, all nominations and reports must be in Eric's hands no later than Friday, September 21, 2012.

Good luck to all of you, and I hope to see you in Miamisburg.

 Sincerely,

 Barbara Fohl, Chair

Awards Committee

DATE: July 2012

SUBJECT: Gavel Award Contest

TO: Chapter and Division Presidents

 As you know, each year the National Federation of the Blind of Ohio requires all its chapters and divisions to make a written report covering the year's activities.  This document must be in the hands of the board of directors before the annual convention in order to assure that chapter and division members have the right to vote during the convention.  We invite, but do not require, all chapters and divisions to take part in the Gavel Award Contest conducted each fall to identify and recognize the best Federation chapter and division in the affiliate.  (Note that a brief written report of every group's year's activities is required by our constitution.)

Because finding ways of encouraging growth and maturity among chapters and divisions is important to us all, the Gavel Award Contest is serious business.  Please take time in the coming weeks to answer the enclosed questions and provide the requested information as clearly as possible.  Reports must be in Eric Duffy's hands by September 21.  Where you find blank lines on the print questionnaire, please type or clearly print your short answer in that space.  The longer, more complex questions should be answered on a separate sheet of paper, with the answer numbered to match the question being addressed.  The information supplied on the questionnaire itself--group's name, number of members, etc.--may be printed, but everything else must be typed.

Explanatory comments about some of the questions are probably in order.  If, after reading the remainder of this memo, you still have questions, you may call or write to me for further information.  Question #2 may puzzle some readers.  The committee is not interested in the civic activities of chapter or division members or the group as a whole if they have nothing to do with educating the public about the capacities of blind people or furthering the goals of the National Federation of the Blind.  For example, prevention-of-blindness projects are valuable civic activities, but they do not, as a matter of course, fall into the interests of the NFB; we work to help blind people function effectively rather than to prevent blindness.  On the other hand, if chapter members took part in a political campaign because a candidate indicated interest in an NFB-sponsored piece of legislation, this is noteworthy, not only because we are making valuable friends through this effort, but because we are educating other campaign workers about the abilities of blind people.

Question #4 seeks to identify and to promote inter-group activity as well as chapter or division programs, division support for chapters, and assistance to other elements of the Federation.

Question #5 is an effort to understand what kind of fundraising each chapter or division is doing and how much of the work is actually completed by NFB members.  It is also useful to know in what ways other organizations and individuals are brought into the fundraising process.

Question #6 seeks to measure the proportion of chapter or division contributions to state and national work.  It is possible that we have not yet found the best way to word these questions.  If you have problems with them, please call and discuss the difficulties with me.  Remember that funds used to assist chapter or division members to attend state or national activities are not eligible for counting in this question.  If, on the other hand, the chapter made a contribution to the state or national organization in order to assist in important projects, like the Washington Seminar, those contributions do count for purposes of this question.

We are now requiring all groups to take a stab at answering Question #7.  We should all be looking for the ways in which our members are becoming more sophisticated and experienced Federationists.  This question requires chapter and division members to look at the larger picture.  Answering it will increase your group's score and will help chapter and division leaders chart a sound course in the coming year.

Please make an effort to answer the questions on this questionnaire, even if you do not believe your chapter or division is a serious candidate to win the Gavel Award.  We have decided to honor the group that is most improved, as well as the Gavel Award recipients.  All of us are capable of competing in the most improved category, so please get a committee together, look over your minutes and treasurer's reports from the past year, and make an effort to write a report that can be used in the Gavel Award Contest.

